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Regular Session – July 18, 2022

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, July 18, 2022 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via Facebook Live.

Present:  Trustees Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.  Absent:  Trustee Bobby McClure.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:36 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the July 5, 2022 regular session. Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 2-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Assistant Chief Ben Beair stated the department has 1,016 calls for service this year and 62 calls since the last regular meeting. There were 11 overlapping calls, mutual aid received calls of 4 and 5 mutual aid given. The department assisted Springfield Fire and Rescue on a call involving a kayaker in the rapid section of the river in Snyder Park.  Boat-50 was used as a backup.  The department received a grant totaling $717.31 form the State of Ohio Division of EMS and Fire, which can be used to purchase equipment or for additional training.  The funding of the grant is fines for seat belt violations throughout the state.   

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor had no report.
  
Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin reported 29 calls, 0 arrests, 6 traffic stops, 5 assists of other departments, 28 business checks, 75 citizen contacts and 1,096.6 miles placed on the cruiser from June 27 – July 18, 2022.  Brandon noted the fenced enclosure for the fuel tank at the township road and sheriff building is complete.  Brandon completed advanced SWAT training during the last week of June.  He assisted Ohio State Patrol in the pursuit of a stolen motor vehicle out of Dayton.  The chase went through Clark and Greene counties and the suspect was eventually apprehended and the vehicle recovered in Dayton.  Two of the nuisance properties have been mowed and Brandon is handling a motor vehicle complaint on Blough Dr as well as other vacant lot complaints.  

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.

Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.

Fiscal Officer Rudy had checks for the trustees to sign and also presented the May bank reconciliation and reports. 

OLD BUSINESS
Joe Garrett was present to discuss the gas and electric aggregation. He presented a contract to the trustees that would allow Trebel to act on behalf of the township to lock in a rate without needing additional approval.  The electric rate will lock in at a rate of .085 cents or lower and the gas rate would be .65 cents or lower.  The agreement with Trebel is for 5 years.  Trebel handles filings with PUCO and the payment of the recertification fees.  Joe reminded the public that they can opt out of either program at any time, so if the township locks in a rate and the rates subsequently go lower, the resident can opt out back to the utility company or other supplier.  

Trustee Young moved to enter into the contract with Trebel on July 18, 2022 for the purpose of securing the aggregation rates for gas and electric.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 2-0.

Trustee Pettit discussed the options for the new salt bin.  Greystone quoted $83,869 for a 32 x 42 facility and SR Concrete quoted $62,500 for a 56 x 36 facility.  The SR Concrete quote was for concrete block walls and a hoop building would need to be purchased for $7,995 to be secured to the walls.  

Trustee Pettit noted that Richards Electric had given a quote to replace the old lighting around the outside of the firehouse. Trustee Young moved to proceed with the lighting in the amount of $7,900.00.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 2-0.

The trustees have received an initial quote and design for the replacement of the sign at the entrance of the township road and sheriff deputy building off of Snider Road.  

Trustees hope to have items listed on Govdeals.com in August.

NEW BUSINESS
Trustees noted receipt of an email asking about the installation of a gas line on Dayton Road.  It is believed the new line is a loop line that will help with the demand for gas in that area.  The line is not a high-pressure line.


AUDIENCE COMMENTS
No audience comments.

At 8:04 pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 2-0.
